SVBC Social Meeting Minutes January 9, 2012  
A great presentation by Alta planning on the planning, improving, and doing process of bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure.  

Comment about the upcoming emphasis for weekly rides and the organization behind them.   Massanutten is still closed (except Sundays).   Superbowl Sunday ride is still going on this year.  From Briery branch community center around 11 am.  Some pre-ride trail work will go on next Sunday.  Info will be posted on the website. 

Marcia gave an update for the Holiday light ride: about 20 people did this ride and had a great time riding around the city and visiting particular homes.   Marcia also gave an update on the Icicle ride.  She had about 40 people on the ride.  

Two movie nights coming up:
January 25 at 7 pm: bicycle dreams in the court square theater.  It is a fund raiser for the SVBC. 
February 7 at Gratton-Stoval center.  It is a donation fundraiser for the SVBC.  

Trailwork is still going on.  Hillandale Saturday trailwork is 9 through noon every Saturday.  

RTP trail grant update.  The small committee working on it has plans to wrap it up by Fall of 2013: still plenty of opportunity to get involved.

Voting on Board members is coming up. Marcia, Marty, Mike and Mark are all exiting from the board after serving their terms.  Incoming will be Rich Harris, Travis Layman, Ben Sandel with the fourth member TBD.  

DR100 update by Steve Tomasi.  Date has been moved to Saturday, May 19th.  It will always be held the Saturday after the international “ride of silence.”  Steve displayed the DR100 jersey.  They will be on sale at the bike shops.  

February is potluck meeting.  Will introduce the new board members.  Meeting is at 6 pm.  Please bring a covered dish.  Meeting will be slim compared to normal. 
